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RAFFLES VISION – OPTIONS FOR VACANT PROPERTIES (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities
Subject Matter

A Minute Excerpt from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee of 18 October 2006 was submitted with observations on the options for vacant properties as part of Raffles Vision.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and said that the Overview and Scrutiny Committee welcomed proposals to bring these empty properties back into use and had also asked for a report to a future meeting with a full update on the implementation of the overall programme for Raffles Vision, highlighting areas of success and issues that still needing to be addressed.

Councillor Mrs Prest, Sustainable Communities Portfolio Holder, reported that discussions with the interested Housing Association over bringing vacant properties back into use were progressing satisfactorily.  Councillor Prest also suggested that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee might benefit from a visit to Raffles to see the current position with Raffles Vision.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee agreed that this may be beneficial and would take this suggestion back to the Committee.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee be received.

Reasons for Decision

To receive the observations of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







